ALAMEDA COUNTY
HEALTH CARE SERVICES 02 R
(=
AGENCY 7 0562
DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director RAFAT A, SHAHID, ASST. AGENCY DIRECTOR
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
STID 4460 State Water Resources Control Board
Givision of Clean Water Programs
UST Local Oversight Program
July 7 1993 80 Swan Way, Rm 200
’ Oakland, CA 94621

Mr. Ron Bock (510) 271-4530
Unocal Corporation _

2000 Crow Canyon Road, Ste. 400

San Ramon, CA 94583

RE: (FORMER) UNOCAL STATION #4845, 846 MARINA BLVD., SAN .
LEANDRO - UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANK LEAK AND ASSESSMENT FILE

Dear Mr. Bock:

This office is currently reviewing the underground storage tank
(UST) leak and assessment file for the referenced site. The
information presently available in this file is incomplete.
Absent are any reports documenting environmental work occurring
at the site prior to and since submittal of the May 29, 1991
Kaprealian Engineering, Inc. (KEI) report. This report documents
the results of soil sampling subsequent to the April 1991 UST
closures and the destruction of monitoring wells MW-1l and -2. We
have no knowledge whether further assessment and/or cleanup work
was ever initiated or warranted.

Please submit all documents relating to environmental assessment
or cleanup activities occurring at the site prior to and since
May 1991. This collection of documents should also include the
report documenting the results of the previous April 1987 UST
closures. These documents are due within the next 30 days.
Please be advised that this letter constitutes an official
request for technical reports pursuant to California Water Code

Section 13267 (b).

You may contact me at '510/271-4530 should you have any Questions.
Thank you in advance for your timely attention to this matter.

Sincerely

cc: Rafat A. Shahid, Assistant Agency Director
Gil Jensen, Alameda County District Attorney’s Office
Mike Bakaldin, San Leandro Fire Department
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DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director Rose 2
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH

certified Mail # P 833 981 271 Hazardous Materials Program
80 Swan Way, Rm. 200

Oakland, CA 94827
2pr:l 1C, 198G 415!

UNOCAL
846 MARINA BLVD.
SAN LEANDRO, CALIFORNIA 94577

DEAR MANAGERS:

Dames & Moore, an Environmental consulting Co., located at 221 Main
st., San Francisco, CA has requested information concerning all the
environmental information we have on your site. In accordance to
Section 25511{(c¢}), california Health & Safetly Code, Division 20, we
are notifying you of this regquest. :

For your informatiom, part of this section states, "The administra-
tive agency shall release the information to the public, but not
earlier than 30 days after the date of mailing the notice of the
request for information, unless prior to the expiration of the a0 day
period, lhe handler files an action in an appropriate court for a
declaratory judgement that the information is subject to protection
under subdivision (b) or for an injunction prohibiting disclosure of
the information to the public and promptly notifies the administering

agency of that action”.

If our office does not receive any of these documents within 30 days,
we will assume all the information we have on your company is not
confidential.

If you have any guestions, please contact Larry Seto, Senior Hazard-
ous Materials Specialist, at 271-4320.

Sincerely,

bV

Rafat A. Shahid, Chilef,
gazaracus Materials Program

RAS:LS:mnc

cc: Larry Seto
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